
Invitation
Dear Member of the International Euphorbia Society. 

Herewith we invite you to attend the 11th Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the I. E. S. The meeting will take 
place on 

Saturday September 12th, 2015 at 14.00h local time 

at the Holiday Centre Duinse Polders, Ruzettelaan 195 in  Blankenberge, Belgium. 

Host for this event is the European Cactus & Succulent Plant Sales Fair and Congress  (ELK), organized by the 
Europese Landen Konferentie Committee, planned for the period 12-13-14 September 2015 at the Holiday 
Centre Duinse Polders in Blankenberge (see www.duinsepolders.be for specifics). Besides attending the I. E. S. 
Annual General Meeting, a free visit to this renowned fair of succulent plants, comprising 130 European sup-
pliers, is much recommended as a very interesting experience (see www.elkcactus.eu for all details and extensive 
programme).

With best regards, 

Committee of the International Euphorbia Society. 

Agenda of the I. E. S. Annual General Meeting

1. Opening by the Chairman, Rikus van Veldhuisen, and looking back at the successful I. E. S. Convention last 
May.   

2. Approval of the Minutes of  the 10th AGM of September 13th, 2014.

3. Brief reports about the present state of affairs by the Chairman (Rikus van Veldhuisen), Secretary (Pjotr 
Lawant), Treasurer & Membership Administrator (Bob Potter), Editor (Volker Buddensiek), Publicity Officer 
(Thomas Cammaerts), General Support Officer (Christian Blenn) and the Curator of the Reference Collection 
(Jaap Keijzer).

4. Members’ comments and/or questions about the foregoing reports.

5. Management. There is still a vacancy for the executive position of the Hon. Vice-Chairman (cf. Constitution, 
Art. 10d);  regarding the executive position of the Hon. Website Officer (cf. Constitution, Art. 10j), at the mo-
ment we are still looking for a definite employment.

6. Comments and/or suggestions received from members. 

7. How to increase the number of subscribers.

8. Other activities of the I. E. S., e. g. a future publication of a posthumous manuscript about Jatropha by the 
late Albert Pritchard, but as yet to be thoroughly revised; another project to be fixed in future concerns a survey 
of Euphorbia plant portraits in the past 2 millenaries.

9. Summary and final conclusion by the Chairman.

10. Closure of the AGM.
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